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Comments to NPRM Subject Pats Auxiliary Fuel Tanks 

Docket No. FAA-2008-0298, Directorate Identifier 2007-NM-316-AD

Newsflight accomplished its 6-year inspection at Pats Inc between 01/29/07 thru 04/05/07. At which time we scheduled to incorporate two SFAR 88 Compliant Service Bulletins for the Aux Fuel System. Upon our arrival at Pats Inc we were informed that ST00936NY-D-28-SB-001 and ST00936NY-D28-SB-021 were not currently approved for installation into our aircraft during our 6-year inspection.  Newsflight subsequently has purchased and received both Pats SFAR 88 Service Bulletins ST00936NY-D28-SB-001 and ST00936NY-D28-SB-021.

We elected to accomplish the Boeing SFAR 88 compliant Service Bulletins despite the additional cost at a later date to access the same areas for the Pats Aux Fuel System Service Bulletins to be incorporated. Our decision was based on showing an effort to stay current with the SFAR 88 requirements available to us for the continued operation of a safe Aircraft. The following Boeing SFAR 88 compliant Service Bulletins were incorporated at the 6-year inspection:

1. SB-737-28A1206 (AD-2002-24-51)

2. SB-737-28A1248 

3. SB-737-28-1209 (AD-2005-23-16)

4. SB-737-28-1225 (AD-2007-02-14)

5. SB-737-57A1279

The two remaining Boeing SFAR 88 complaint Service Bulletins to date, SB-737-28A1201 and SB-737-28A1207 (AD-2008-06-03) were not accomplished due to release date and long lead time for parts. Note that the above Service Bulletins are not due until 2012. 

Based on NPRM Docket No. FAA-2008-0298 I would like to raise the following comments:

1. The compliance date of December 16, 2008 is unreasonable time frame to expect a fleet of 737 BBJ aircraft to meet when there is a clear lack of modification centers, manpower and materials to meet this dead line. This will prompt unqualified and untrained personal under taking this task.

2. Pats Service Bulletins ST00936NY-D28-SB-001 and ST00936NY-D28-SB-001 should be listed in the final AD as an AMOC.

3. Boeing 737- 700 and 800 BBJ aircraft should be separated from the other Aircraft based on having an AMOC (Pats Service Bulletins listed above) and be given a reasonable time frame and or extension to comply with Pats Aux Fuel Tank Service Bulletins at their next heavy maintenance check whether it be the 3, 6 or 9 year inspection. This will help to off set the cost and down time.

4. Cost to accomplish Pats Aux Fuel Tank Service Bulletins SB-001 and SB-021 for Newsflight is estimated at $470,000.  ($310,000 for SB kits, $160,000 Labor)  Redundant labor cost if required to accomplish Service Bulletins prior to scheduled 9-year inspection is estimated at $52,500.        

Sincerely,

Alan Bonds

Chief of Maintenance

